SEPTEMBER NEWSLETTER

FIREWORK FUND BAZAAR

SATURDAY 6th OCTOBER .

2 pm VILLAGE CENTRE

Stalls, raffles, refreshments etc.

Any unwanted articles in good saleable condition, especially toys, books and nearly new clothes (jumble as well), would be gratefully received. Please contact either Olive Sweetman (MOLD3681), Margaret Lee (MOLD 740154) or Graham Davies (MOLD 59448). The proceeds of this event, of course, will be used to finance the Village Bonfire Night in November. Please remember that this is a free evening to benefit all - from tots to teens to adults to senior citizens. It is so much safer to have a properly organised communal bonfire and firework display. In the light of this therefore it would be appreciated if as many willage organisations (or individuals) as possible would be willing to come forward with help by organising a stall or side show. Once again, please contact either Olive, Margaret or Graham.

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

With this edition of the Newsletter we are enclosing a revised timetable of bus journeys to and from Mold which we are certain will prove most useful. For this we are once again indebted to Peter Wilkinson, 15, Godre'r Mynydd and on behalf of all our readers thank him for his kindness.

MANCHESTER TRIP - As in previous years, the Association is arranging a Shopping Trip to Manchester on Saturday, 1st December. The coach will leave the village at 9-30 am, dropping off in the heart of Manchester's Piccadilly and return from Manchester at 6 pm. The price is £2 for adults and £1.50 for children 10 years and under. Would anyone interested please give their names to either Dilys Davies (MOLD 57225) or Lilian Roberts, 2, Maes-y-Wern.

BZNGO

The next Bingo Session has been arranged for Tuesday, 25th September at 7-30 pm in the Village Centre. All are welcome.

N.SEP.C.C.

This year's house to house collection in Gwernymynydd and Cadole which took place in June made a grand total of £79.73½:
This is a record total for us and just what the N.S.P.C.C. needed for their special year.

Our thanks go to everyone who helped to produce such a good total - firstly to our very faithful and cheerful collectors and to those very kind people who give so generously each year.

GWERNYMYNYDD W I.

The September Meeting of the W.I. was held in the Junior School on Monday, 10th September. The President, Mrs. Enid Williams, welcomed two new members, Mrs. Butler and Mrs. Mayo.

After the singing of Jerusalem members stood in silence to Miss Elizabeth Evans, a founder member of the Gwernymynydd W.I. established in 1926, who passed away suddenly in August.

Congratulations were extended to Mrs. B. Davies and Miss Martindale who have been accepted on the Bursary at Denman College. The course will be "Heritage of Wales". Congratilations were also extended to Mrs. Lesley Williams, Bowls Champion at Sychdyn.

Mr. Glyn Morris of Rhosesmor then gave a most interesting talk and showed slides of his holiday in Austria. A vote of thanks was given by Mrs. D. Watmough. A competition was held for a picture of a bird or animal with Mr. Morris as judge. Mrs. L Roberts came first, second was Mrs A. Davies and third Mrs.M. Hughes. The Trading Stall was manned by Miss Martindale and Mrs. E. Roberts. Tea Hostesses were Mrs. G. Kime, Mrs. L. Hughes and Mrs. I. Williams.

Date to remember - Monday, 1st October - a talk by Mr. R.A. Hughes on

Consumer Protection. New members are
welcome to attend.

DATES TO REMEMBER :-

Tuesday, 25th September

Monday, 1st October

Saturday, 6th October

Saturday, 1st December

- Bingo 7-30 pm Village Centre.

- W.I. Meeting Junior School.

- Firework Fund Bazaar 2 pm

Village Centre.

- Shopping Trip to Manchester.

PLEASE NOTE THAT NEWS FOR THE OCTOBER EDITION OF THE NEWSLETTER IS REQUIRED BY WEDNESDAY 3rd OCTOBER.